Faculty Diversity Committee Meeting

10/17/08

In Attendance: C. Fallahi, N. Raajpoot, B. Koplowitz, A. King, B. Merenstein, K. Koh, C. Liard-Mauriente, L. Marchese, S. Sweeney, J. Bryant, S. Costanza, E. Thornton, B. Sevitch, W. Wang 

Minutes:

1. The issue of bringing in Rosa Clemente to speak on the issue of adversity and women in the coming election for a stipend of $500 was address by the committee. The motion was forwarded and seconded.

2. The questions of students being on the committee was brought up and addressed by the committee.

3. The committee addressed the question on voting eligibility.

4. Dr. Sevitch said that there was only a requirement for a majority.  Dr. Sweeney added that schedules are often set by the faculty and it might be hard for students to attend.  The matter was discussed.

5. The question was addressed of whether there was a student diversity committee.  Dr. Sweeney said there was, Mosaic, and that we are working in concert with that group.

6. The idea of joint projects with those students was addressed.

7. Problems with membership and attendance were discussed in depth.  Also the issue of a change to the proposed article 111 was addressed.

8. Dr. Sevitch said that nominations could not really be bypassed in that sense we are budgeted we must allow nominations from the elections committee from the faculty Senate. Dr. Fallahi confirmed that we need to be in line with faculty Senate expectations due to our budget.

9. There was a suggestion that we should close membership in October.  No motion was forwarded.

10. Dr. Sevitch suggested there was no need to preclude membership because certain events may spawn mass interests upon which attendance might rise drastically.

11. Dr. Sweeney suggested that there should be some stipulations formalized that regard limited membership. Dr. Fallahi affirmed that in the past membership has been so low that we had no precedent. Dr. Sevitch agreed that we should try to make the committee as inclusive as possible.  No motion was forwarded.

12. There was a discussion of the proposed article on conditions of joining and voting and how it could be edited. It was confirmed that there would be no need for formal notification of members in order to advance changes in the Constitution.

13. Dr. Fallahi made a motion to send any suggestions the changes we might have regarding the proposed amendment to Dr. Sevitch.  It was decided that we will vote on changes at the next meeting.

14. Dr. Merenstein reported on the GE committee.  We are working on a plan in which all students would have to take a “D” (Diversity) designated course.  This would make GE consistent with the requirements of other majors. Dr. Merenstein will e-mail all of the committee about progress toward the social justice requirement. There are ongoing attempts to facilitate faculty who are interested in participation.

15. Dr. Salinas is requesting participation in several upcoming diversity events.

16. Dr. Fallahi and Dr. Marchese requested suggestions from the committee about our year of programming.  An information sheet was circulating on an upcoming trip to Nicaragua.

17. Meeting adjourned.

